

City of Fairfield Bay establishes Community Education Center in Partnership with ASU-Heber Springs

A resolution authorizing Fairfield Bay Mayor Paul Wellenberger to sign a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between Arkansas State University-Heber Springs, a Center of ASU-Beebe, and the City of Fairfield Bay was approved at the City Council Meeting on July 11, 2011.  This MOU describes the relationship, roles, and responsibilities between the two entities as the City of Fairfield Bay creates a Community Education Center.

Dr. Chris Boyett, Vice Chancellor from ASU-Heber Springs, and Mayor Wellenberger jointly announced plans for the association.  Dr. Eugene McKay, Chancellor of ASU-Beebe, signed the MOU on behalf of the University before the meeting anticipating the Council’s approval.

According to Dr. Boyett, “the University’s decision to partner with the City of Fairfield Bay is due in large part to several factors:  the overwhelming public response to a survey done this spring, the availability of instructors, and the commitment of Mayor Wellenberger and the Fairfield Bay Chamber of Commerce.  We look forward to offering personal enrichment courses to the people of Van Buren County.”  

The Community Education Center will be located in the Village Mall in what is known as Building 5 (above Spare Time Bowling).  Facility upgrades are required before classes will begin.  The target date for completion and Grand Opening is September 6, 2011.  When complete, the Community Education Center will include two lecture-style meeting rooms, one computer lab, and one culinary arts lab.   

A fall schedule for personal enrichment courses is in production and should be complete in the near future.  Additionally, the City is committed to making the computer lab available to allow local students to complete work required for online college courses when the lab is not being used for scheduled on-site courses.  The computer lab will have computers with high speed internet and Microsoft Office 2010 software.

Mayor Wellenberger thanked Robbie Ingle, Sharon Luxon, Roger Goodwin, and the whole team at Shirley High School, including Board Members, for working through all the details to turn this project into a reality.  Robbie will lead this activity.  Further, Mayor Wellenberger expressed his appreciation to those community members who responded to the survey that indicated a desire in the community for continued education.  Dr. Boyett expressed gratitude to University staff on the Heber Springs, Beebe, and Searcy campuses for their work on this project.  All parties are looking forward to working in a positive teaming environment. 

Watch for more to come as classes are scheduled and announced.  Also look for more information on the establishment of a foundation to help with expenses for the Community Education Center as we progress.       

